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Welcome to the July Issue of Perspectives

Hello,

You may have noticed lately that the College has increased its social media presence and now regularly posts on Facebook and Twitter. Well, this month we're running a fun little contest to encourage you to keep in touch! You'll find more details as you scroll through the newsletter.

While we are on the topic of communications, our Practice Advice team has recently identified that they have been getting lots questions about boundaries and consent.
Since this seems to be concerning to many physiotherapists, I asked Elizabeth Leung, a PT student doing her clinical placement at the College, to take over my blog this month. She addresses some questions by highlighting a real-life scenario that new PTs may encounter as they prepare for practice. Please take time to read the full post as it contains valuable information that every physiotherapist should know.

Finally, we're hoping to have a chance to meet with you face to face this fall. This year our in-person sessions and webinars will focus on boundaries and maintaining a professional and appropriate relationship with patients. Stay tuned for more details.







Shenda Registrar & CEO
Read Shenda's Blog


New Case of the Month: Cryotherapy

LeBron James may do it, but don't get caught up in the cryotherapy hype... read the latest edition of our Case of the Month.
The Case

Keep in Touch with Social Media and You Could Win

Did you know: the College is active on Facebook and Twitter? If you haven't already be sure to follow our accounts for important updates, reminders and information. From now until August 15 all new followers will be entered in a draw to win a $25 gift card!

Like us on Facebook Follow us on Twitter

Myth vs Fact: How Long is a Patient Considered a Patient?


According to legislation, an individual ceases to be a patient of their health care provider as soon as they're discharged from care.

Is this a myth or a fact?

Get the Answer

Practice Advisor Question - Equipment Safety and Maintenance

Question:

Who is responsible for ensuring equipment used in patient treatment is safe and maintained - the physiotherapist, the clinic owner or the manufacturer?

The Practice Advisor's Answer

Patients, Suicide and Abuse

Do you know what to do if a patient discloses abuse, self-harm or suicidal thoughts? As a physiotherapist, it's important to notice the red flags, offer information about additional resources and support, and refer the patient to the appropriate professional. Know when the duty to warn supercedes consent and utilize external resources like CAMH crisis lines as needed.

Ways to Help

Where Do You Draw the Line with Professional Advice?

Let's imagine you work with high-functioning but at-risk elderly patients. Your focus is on falls prevention and maximizing strength, function and balance; but you also have a keen interest in diet and nutrition and understand the impact of both on general health. One of your clients knows this and asks for advice about diet and nutrition.

Before you answer, consider that your patient is likely to assume that if you are giving the advice it's because you're an expert. They can make this assumption because they know that you're a health care professional and they rely on you to take care of them, and to put their well-being ahead of your own interests or concerns. In short, they put total trust in you.

The patient might even think that diet and nutrition are part of the physiotherapy basic competencies. So you need to think about:

Do you have the necessary competence to give this advice? (In this case you would likely need to have had some additional training.)
Can you really call this physiotherapy?
Would another professional be better suited to give advice?

For most physiotherapists in this situation, referring to another professional with specific expertise (such as a dietitian) would be best. Alternatively, if you wanted to expand your practice and provide advice about diet and nutrition, you could ensure that you had the appropriate training and set up a separate practice to offer the  service outside your PT role. You would  want to make it clear to patients and payers that what you were offering was not physiotherapy and keep separate records.

If you have questions please give the Practice Advisor a call to talk it through.


Practice Advice











How to Avoid a Complaint and Provide Exceptional Care

Watch the Video

Boundaries and Sexual Abuse Standard

Read the Standard











Questions, comments or suggestions related to e-Perspectives?
Get in touch at communications@collegept.org 416-591-3828 ext. 234 or 1-800-583-5885 ext. 234
www.collegept.org



PLEASE DO NOT UNSUBSCRIBE IF YOU ARE A MEMBER OF THE COLLEGE.
If members unsubscribe, they will be contacted to re-subscribe. The College communicates
to members by email, sending information such as tax receipts, Standards updates and mandatory registration requirements such as PISA, Jurisprudence and registration renewal.
We strive to keep communications relevant and to a minimum.
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